

Catherine E. Heigel, Director

Promoting and protecting the health of the public and the environment

April 20, 2016

Aromake Afiegbe Robert Bosch Tool Corporation 1800 West Central Road Mount Prospect, IL 60056

Re: Remedial Investigation Report

Former Vermont Bosch Site Fountain Inn, South Carolina

VCC # 05-5613-RP

Dear Mr. Afiegbe,

The South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control (the Department) has reviewed the above referenced Remedial Investigation (RI) Report. Before proceeding to the Feasibility Study (FS), the Department requests that additional groundwater sampling be completed at the intermediate depth in the area of the defined plume. Specifically, intermediate depth groundwater sampling should be completed down gradient from MW-09-7 and MW-09-11 in order to further delineate the vertical presence of the plume.

A Work Plan for the above requested sampling should be submitted to the Department by June 6, 2016. Please contact me at 803.898.0759 or at ramaglcj@dhec.sc.gov if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Christopher J. Ramaglia

Environmental Engineer Associate
Bureau of Land & Waste Management

State Remediation Section

803.898.0759

CC: R. Gary Stewart, BLWM

Natalie Kirkpatrick, Area Director, Greenville EQC office, Upstate

Paul S. Johnstone, P.G., AMEC Foster Wheeler plc

File # 52309

